
 COVID-19 CLUBHOUSE USE PROTOCOLS 

LAST UPDATED: December 3, 2020 

The following applies to all athletes, coaches, members, volunteers, participants, and family members of 
participants (“Participants”) while in attendance at the Milton Heights Racing Club (the “Club”) facility, 
i.e., the “Clubhouse” building, located at the base of the Glen Eden Ski and Snowboard Centre. 

These Protocols are intended to help protect the health and safety of members and maximize the Club’s 
ability to deliver on-snow programming without disruption.  Every effort should be made to minimize 
traffic inside the Clubhouse and to limit the duration of visits when inside.  All Participants are expected 
to abide by the following points when entering the Clubhouse: 

1. All Participants taking part in Club activities should arrive dressed for training/races with appropriate 
attire on, including ski boots. 

2. Attendance shall be taken and recorded for all athletes using TeamSnap and for other Clubhouse 
participants using a log sheet at the entrance.  

3. Limitations on the maximum number of people inside the Clubhouse will be strictly enforced in 
compliance with limits imposed by Halton Region Public Health at any given time.  Currently the maximum 
number of people permitted inside the Clubhouse is ten.   

4. All Participants are to remain two metres apart at all times, indoors and outdoors. 

5. When physical distancing of two metres is not possible, properly fitting face masks or face coverings that 
cover both nose and mouth shall be worn. Please note that a face shield is not an adequate substitute for 
a face mask or face covering. Similarly, ski “buffs” are not considered an appropriate mask while indoors. 

6. Hands shall be sanitized upon entry to Clubhouse using the cleaning station located immediately inside 
the Clubhouse entrance.  

7. Clubhouse seating is intended for use by athletes only.  

8. Clubhouse seating has been arranged to ensure a distance of two metres from other seated Participants. 
This distance has been marked on each table. Once seated, Participants shall not use any other seating for 
the duration that training session/day.   

9. Physically moving chairs or tables is not permitted, as seating has been arranged to maintain proper 
physical distancing. Unless seated at a designated and marked location, face masks/face coverings shall be 
worn in accordance with these Protocols.   

10. Only snacks and limited beverages will be available in the Clubhouse; for greater clarity, no hot food 
service will be offered and Participants are encouraged to bring their own food, if required. Given shorter 
training windows this year, full meal breaks are not expected. 

11. Common areas (including seating) shall be cleaned after each training group break by volunteers, and 
shall be recorded/tracked using a log.  

12. The Clubhouse shall be cleaned each night by Glen Eden staff.   

13. Participants other than athletes who request to enter the Clubhouse must first agree to fully comply with 
these COVID-19 Clubhouse Use Protocols at all times, failing which he/she will be required to leave the 
Clubhouse immediately. Participants shall only be permitted inside the Clubhouse after completing a 
MHRC COVID-19 Daily Attestation Form confirming they are free of symptoms and exposure and if a 
properly fitting face mask that covers both nose and mouth is worn at all times.  


